
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Family Service 
 11am in the Sanctuary 

Welcome 

Introit Victoria Slankamenac 
“The Lord’s Prayer” 

Silent Prayer 

Call to Worship SDAH 560 
“Let all Things Now Living” 

Invocation 

Opening Hymn NAH 484 
“Lord of the Living Harvest” 

Tithes & Offerings 

Responsive Scripture Reading Roy Christie 
Psalm 136:1-3, 23-26 

Give thanks to the Lord, for He is good, (Elder) 
For His steadfast love endure forever. (congregation) 

Give thanks to the God of gods, (Elder) 
For His steadfast love endures forever. (congregation) 

Give thanks to the Lord of lords, (Elder) 
For His steadfast love endures forever. (congregation) 
It is He who remembered us in our low estate, (Elder) 

For His steadfast love endures forever. (congregation) 
And rescued us from our foes, (Elder) 

For His steadfast love endures forever. (congregation) 
He who gives food to all flesh, (Elder) 

For His steadfast love endures forever. (congregation) 
Give thanks to the God of heaven, (Elder) 

For His steadfast love endures forever. (ALL) 

Special Item Reuben Hall (Violin), Abi Cabral (Piano) 
“All Creatures of Our God and King” 

Family Prayer 

Children Bring Their Harvest Gifts Hymn 558 
“Sing to the Lord of Harvest” 

Children’s Time Pastor Sam Neves 

Scripture Reading Victoria Slankamenac 
Matthew 13:1-9, 18-23 

Special Item Richelle Anim 
“My House is Full” 

Sermon Pastor Sam Neves 
“The LOGOS” 

Closing Hymn SDAH 272 
“Give Me the Bible” 

Benediction Pastor Sam Neves 

Reflection in Silent Meditation 
Postlude Victoria Slankamenac 

 
Next Sabbath: Communion Service 

Elder Eustace Cornwall 
Preacher Pastor Geert Tap 

 

 
Offerings by Bank Transfer. For church budget offerings: 
Stanborough Park Church, 60-00-08, 40650561. For other 
offerings or to confirm Gift Aid, please email the treasury 
department: treasury@stanboroughchurch.org 

Offerings by Text Giving. Text SDA STANPARK: to 70500 to give £5 
per week; to 70300 to give £3 per week; to 70100 to give £1 per 
week. Text STOP to the same number to stop weekly donations. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Contacts 
Pastor Geert Tap 

gtap@secadventist.org.uk / 07747 568 942 

Pastor Lolly Fontaine 
lfontaine@secadventist.org.uk / Tel. number on request 

Stanborough Centre 
stanboroughcentre@gmail.com / 07908 362431 

Church Clerk – Pat Swan 
swan.patricia4@gmail.com / 07926 119981 

Treasury Department 
treasury@stanboroughchurch.org 

 Bulletin Deadline Wednesday 6pm 
(additional info or modifications will NOT be possible after 6pm) 

bulletin@stanboroughchurch.org 
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Welcome to 
Stanborough Park Church 

 

 
 

Harvest Thanksgiving Festival 
 “Give thanks to the Lord, for He is good. 

His love endures forever.” 

Psalms 136:1 (NIV) 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Seventh-day Adventist Church 
Stanborough Park 

609 St Albans Road, Watford WD25 9JL 
 

www.stanboroughchurch.org 
 

  



 
 

Morning Prayer Meeting 
9-9.30am in the Maple Room 

Sabbath School  
9.45am 

Welcome Enoch Kanagaraj 

Opening Hymn NAH 315 
“Be With Us Gracious Lord” 

Opening Prayer Annalisa Buraglio 

Mission Spotlight Elena Turturica – Families in Need 

Special Item Florence Allen 
“He Looked Beyond My Faults” 

Bible Study Groups Enoch Kanagaraj 
“?” 

Mission Offering Nina Kalu 

Closing Hymn Nathaniel Kalu 
SDAH 633 “When We All Get to Heaven” 

Closing Prayer Raymond Kalu 

Sunset Times 
Today: 6:30pm       Next Friday: 6:17pm (Watford) 

If you would like to privately share a PRAYER REQUEST 
with the Prayer Ministries Team and Pastoral Team, 

please send an email to prayeratstanborough@gmail.com  
or fill in the information bellow and 

give this tear-off slip to a Pastor or an Elder. 

Name: __________________________________________________ 

Tel number (optional): ___________________________________ 

Prayer Request(s): _______________________________________ 

_________________________________________________________ 

_________________________________________________________ 

_________________________________________________________ 

_________________________________________________________ 

_________________________________________________________ 

 
ANNOUNCEMENTS 

Membership Transfer 2nd reading TO Stanborough Park Church: 
Mr Jean Marie Ruffe from Capasterre-Belle-Eau Bethel, SDA 
Church, Guadeloupe, France. THE VOTE WILL BE TAKEN TODAY. 
He and his wife Sara (her transfer was voted 29th June) will be 
introduced to the membership from the platform. 

URGENT Missing Wheelchairs Two wheelchairs purchased by the 
Seniors club are missing and will be needed. We especially need 
the red wheelchair as we have a trip coming up in a couple of 
weeks. If you have borrowed a red framed or a blue framed 
wheelchair from church, please contact Amanda Powell on 
07482 888 454 or by email powell353@btinternet.com 

Support our Church and Community If you have not 
completed the Survey on how you can support the 
Stanborough Park church and community, please 
contact a member of the pastoral team and they will 
gladly provide you with a copy of the survey. You may 
also request a digital copy via email if you prefer. Thank 
you for your willingness to use your gifts for the benefit of 
this community! 

MacMillan Afternoon Tea held at the Stanborough Centre last 
Friday 27th September raised a total of £315 for the MacMillan 
nurses. Thanks to all who supported this event. 

ADRA Gift Boxes this year are going to children 
in desperate need in Malawi, Zimbabwe and 
Mozambique. To fill your virtual shoe boxes, 
please go to www.adragiftbox.org.uk before 
the end of October. If you are unable to do so, 
you can give your contribution to Audrey and 
she will gladly fill the boxes for you. Thank you for 
being willing to help “the least of these”! 

SPCM: Late Registration available for some classes. We provide 
music lessons for all levels and ages, including preparing 
auditions for schools, GCSE and & A-level music etc. For more 
information, please contact Jiae Ahn, spcmahn@gmail.com 

Bahamas Appeal The appeal for clothing is now closed. Any 
financial donations should be placed in an envelope and 
marked ‘Bahamas’. We are still sorting, therefore volunteers are 
still needed TOMORROW at 3pm to help sort and pack donations 
received – 30 Butterwick, Watford, WD25 9SD. For more 
information, please contact Florence Allen 07533 629 479. 

Welfare Department is always in need of non-perishable food 
such as tinned fruit, tinned soup and vegetables plus pasta and 
pasta sauce. We are also in need of single and double duvets 
plus pillows. The welfare department would be happy to have 
help in sorting out the donated items and tidying boxes ready to 
give away. If you can give 1-2 hours a week please contact Pat 
Walton on 01923 672 500. 

 
PROGRAMMES & EVENTS 

Fellowship Lunch TODAY for those who booked in advance. 

Singing Group TODAY at 3pm. Lancaster Court. 

“What is True Education?” TODAY at 3pm. Organised by the 
Family Ministries Department, this programme includes a panel 
discussion, testimonies and an opportunity for Q&As. Light 
refreshments provided. All welcome! 

Sunday Sale TOMORROW from 12-2pm. All the usual stalls plus 
light lunches and refreshments. No car-wash this time! If you wish 
to donate items for sale, please bring them to the Stanborough 
Centre TODAY from 7.30-8.30pm. Please do not bring them 
before the sale as we have limited storage. If you would like to 
help with the sale, please contact Pat Walton on 01923 672 500. 

Chamber Ensembles for under 18s will be starting on Monday 7th 
October. This is for everyone who has done music grade 3 or 
more, supported by the SPCM. Please send an email to 
spcmahn@gmail.com for more information. 

Choir Rehearsals on Mondays at 7.30pm. Please come along if 
you would like to join, or alternatively speak to Beatrice. 

Tuesday Bible Study Group meet on Tuesdays from 10.30-
11.30am in the Maple Room. All are welcome. 

Prayer Meeting on Wednesdays from 7-8pm in the Sanctuary. Be 
encouraged as the Family Ministries Team inspire us from the 
Word. Bring your prayer requests as we sing, pray & give thanks. 

SPCM Junior Choir on Wednesdays. Anyone aged over 9 can 
join. No audition required. If you wish to join, please send an 
email to spcmahn@gmail.com 

Soup Run on Friday 11th October will be led by the Hemel 
Hempstead Church. If you would like to join, please contact Pat 
Walton. The soup run is in urgent need of sleeping bags. 

Women in Prayer on Saturday 12th October after the service. All 
ladies are welcome to join us. A light lunch will be provided. 

Tweens Bible Study Group on Saturday mornings will be starting 
back in mid-October. There are 8 spaces available for this 
quarter. Parents of 10-13 year olds who are interested in being 
baptised, please email lfontaine@secadventist.org.uk 

Teatime Concert on Sunday 20th October at 3pm followed by tea 
and cakes. This concert features our own musician, Sangbin Jung 
and his friends Kenny Fu. The programme includes Sonatas by 
Brahms and The Season by Tchaikovsky. Come along with your 
friends, neighbours and family for a wonderful autumn Sunday 
afternoon of beautiful music, tea, cakes and fellowship. 

“My Teenagers, the Future of This Church” on Saturday 2nd 
November at 3pm. Organised by the Family Ministries 
Department, this programme will be presented by Arnoud van 
den Broek and includes an opportunity for Q&As. All welcome! 

 


